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Althorne Parish Council

The Parish Hall, Summerhill, Althorne, CM3 6BY

E-mail althornepc@yahoo.com
Tel: 01621 744825
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ALTHORNE PARISH COUNCIL, HELD 7.30PM IN THE PARISH HALL ON WEDNESDAY, 12th DECEMBER 2018. 
Present:

Cllr. Paul Burgess, Cllr B Noye, Cllr J Lakin, Cllr M Bassenger, Cllr M Abraham, Cllr M Faraway and 15 members of the public. 
18/189
Apologies for absence

To receive apologies for absence – Dist Cllr Boyce.
18/190
Minutes of Meetings

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the Parish Council meetings held 28th November 2018 – Proposed by Cllr M Faraway, Seconded by Cllr J Lakin.
18/191
Declaration of Interests

To receive ‘Disclosable Pecuniary Interests, Other Pecuniary Interests or Non-Pecuniary Interests relating to items on the agenda – None.
18/192
Public Forum with respect to items on the Agenda

A parishioner commented that the general feeling of the public who attend the Parish Council meetings was that they would prefer for the District Councillors to be sat with the Parish Council and not in the public area.
18/193

Finance

To advise members of receipts, automated payments and to approve the cheques for

payment and signing 
01/12/2018

Althorne Parish Hall Trustees Rent



£   50.00

12/12/2018

BT Telephone and broadband



£   62.35

12/12/2018

J Jeffery reimburse xmas refreshments


£   48.10

12/12/2018

Althorne Village News





£   20.00

12/12/2018

HMRC Clerks Tax & Ni




£   66.20

12/12/2018

Joanna Jeffery Clerks Wages




£ 492.66

Proposed by Cllr B Noye, Seconded by Cllr J Lakin.
18/194

Budget and Precept


To discuss budget proposals for 2019/20 and set precept.
It was proposed to keep the precept unchanged at £18,000.
Cllr M Faraway proposed setting of the precept at £18,000, seconded by Cllr J Lakin.
18/195

Planning

18/195.01

Applications requiring response from Althorne Parish Council:



Week ending: 23rd November 2018



Diversion of private driveway



Stokes Hall, Burnham Road, Althorne, Essex



Althorne Parish Council SUPPORT this planning application.


Week ending: 30th November 2018



18/01390/FUL PP-07371808

Demolition of the existing buildings and erection of 17 dwellings with associated infrastructure.

Winterdale Manor, Burnham Road, Althorne, Essex

Althorne Parish Council recommend the REFUSAL of planning permission for the following reasons, Unsustainable location

Outside the village envelope

Poor infrastructure, concerns re frequent flooding, poor drainage

Highway concerns, increased traffic and accidents

The development will create an urban sprawl in a rural location

18/195.02

Decisions advised by Maldon District Council:


Week ending: 

18/195.03

Planning Appeal advised by Maldon District Council


Site Address: None

18/195.04

Planning Appeal decisions advised by Maldon District Council



Week ending: None 
18/195.05

Neighbourhood Plan:

Althorne is a designated Neighbourhood Area.

A Steering Group has been formed and all new members are welcome to attend a short meeting after the Parish Council Meeting.

18/196

District Councillors’ Report - None
18/197

Transport Report
Buses

Chelmsford Park and Ride operating on Sundays 16th and 23rd December. Full Christmas schedule at P+R stations and on web.  

First Essex 31 service timetables show valid until 22/12/18. I have asked First for details on future timetables.

Rail

The “Santa Special” train ran on Dec 8th. It was very popular and three family groups joined at Althorne.  The train was well decorated.

January service alterations

7th to 10th weekday evening services taking 10 minutes extra and some of these may leave a little earlier.  Details reporting this are still draft and GA website advises they should be confirmed.

Sat 5th is normal service but all other Saturdays and Sundays have bus replacements.

The Government is conducting one yearlong investigation into rail issues with reforms to franchise system to be put in place in 2020.

General chaos prevails. Many calls for Chris Grayling to resign but he is adamant it is not his fault.

Memo MP for Rochford and Wickford called for MD of Greater Anglia, Jamie Burles, to resign)

From article in Eastern Daily Press on recent GA performance

“Speaking on the day figures from its regulator, the Office of Rail and Road (ORR), came out showing a record low percentage of trains arrived on time from July to September - and a record high were cancelled - Mr Burles thinks 2019 will be better.”
18/198

Health Report – None.
18/199

Clerk’s Report

The parish office will shut Thursday 27th December 2018.
18/200

Recreation Ground

The Clerk will obtain quotes for the potholes in the car park.
18/201

Reports from Meetings and Events attended – None.
18/202

Public Forum with respect to matters of mutual interest
A parishioner asked if foliage could be cut by the Rangers next door to Melandra.

The Clerk has contacted the Rangers.
A discussion took place regarding the village gateway that has been installed, it was reported that the Parish Council were unaware that the gates were being installed.

A short discussion took place regarding highway signage.
A discussion took place regarding blocked drains at Garden Close and Buttons Hill, rain water is a big drainage problem, the Clerk explained the reporting process for drainage problems online.
A short discussion was had regarding District Councillor attendance at Parish Council meetings.

Information was given regarding the footpath at the side of Winterdale Manor.

A parishioner asked how much the village gates have cost, The Clerk will contact Dist Cllr Acevedo to ask for costings.

Dist Cllr Acevedo informed the Clerk that approximate costings for the gate was £5,500, the remainder of the approx. £13,500 was for repeater signs.
A parishioner informed that rubbish is being dumped on the site at Sam Suttons land, an opening has been created, a parishioner informed that this opening has always been there and it is just being reinstated.

A short discussion was had regarding Maythorne Mushroom Farm.

18/203

Information Exchange/Next Agenda Items Only



No decisions can be made under this item.

Matters may be raised by members and requested to be itemised on the next meeting agenda.
Concerns were raised regarding parking on grass verges at Garden Close.

The Clerk has contacted the Community Protection Team to seek advice.

It was reported that the post office sorting office will shutting January 2019.

18/204

Date of next meeting and closure

Parish Council Meeting 30th January 2019
Meeting closed at 8.39pm, the Chairman wished all parishioners a Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year.
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